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February 10, 2023

Haitham Ballout, Esqg.
410 N San Mateo Drive
San Mateo, CA 94401

Dear Mr. Ballout:

Thank you for your January 5, 2023 letter regarding the removal of the marital status
designation on Certificates of Naturalization. U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services
(USCIS) is principally responsible for advising the Secretary on naturalization, and Secretary
Mayorkas has asked that | respond on his behalf.

For Certificates of Naturalization, the Immigration and Naturalization Act (INA) says that
the certificate “shall contain substantially” a list of data elements, including “personal description
of the naturalized person, including age, sex, marital status, and country of former nationality.”
See INA 338, 8 U.S.C. 1449. While marital status is included in the list of data elements, USCIS
is currently conducting a comprehensive review of the statute and legislative history and will
consider your recommendation regarding the exclusion of marital status as a data element on
Certificates of Naturalization and Certificates of Citizenship, as appropriate and consistent with
applicable law.

Thank you again for your letter and interest in this important issue. Should you require
any additional assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,
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Ur M. Jaddou
Director
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